
From the Desk of David E. Olson

June 4,2017

To: La Crosse City Council

Re: Rezoning petition for Olson Family property at 225-227 &23121stSt. No.

Dear City Council Member:

Ihave attended the City Plan Commission and J&ACommittee meetings held on Tuesday May 30,
2017.1 have also reviewed the City Planning Department recommendation in regards to our family's
request to be rezoned to TND - General.

It appears there are 3 main points asto why our rezoning request has been recommended for denial
bythe City Planning Department and some neighbors.

The primary argument for denial is that the City's 2002 Comprehensive Plan indicates "Single Family
Residential" at our parcels. "Single Family Residential" is accurate. Jason Gilman told me he cannot
"arbitrarily change what's in the Comprehensive Plan" when making his recommendations and that
was the main reason for recommending denial. However, it appears the City Planning Department did
"arbitrarily change" what's in the Comprehensive Plan when they did their recommendation in their
report for the Wanders rezoning submittal. City Engineer Randy Turtenwald spoke at the May 30,
2017 City Plan Commission meeting and stated he was part of the committee that worked on the
2002 Comprehensive Plan, and that he thought that some of parcels in the Marvin Wanders project
(specifically the parcels across the street from us) were not designated as "medium intensity retail,
off, or housing" in the Comprehensive Plan. The City Engineer was correct. On Wednesday May 31st,
with the help ofstaff at the City Planning Department, we researched the Wanders rezoning petition
and found out that only 4 (out of the6total) properties are designated in the Comprehensive Plan as
"medium intensity retail, off, or housing". The other two Wanders properties located at 303 &307
21st St. N. are designated for "Single Family Residential" in the 2002 Comprehensive Plan, the exact
same designation as our family's two properties across the street at 225-227 &231 21st St. N. Using
the same logic by which our petition for rezoning has been recommended for denial by the City
Planning Department, the Wanders project should have been recommended for approval for the 4
properties on 2008, 2012, 2018 &2024 Campbell Rd. and his request to rezone 303 &307 21st St. N.
should have been recommended for denial. Our family is unjustly penalized ifyou give TND -General
Zoning right across the street from us when those two properties across the street in the Wanders
rezoning submittal are shown in the Comprehensive Plan as the same identical projected use as our
properties.

The secondary argument for denial is thatwe do not have a"site plan" to show what we plan to build
on the site.The City Planning Department report said "the applicant's submittal is not consistent with


























